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 Taken from “Knowing the Territory,” a publication from the New Hampshire Municipal Association.
Minutes
Albany NH Selectmen’s Meeting

December 9, 2015 4:00 p.m.
 At 4:12 p.m., the Selectmen’s meeting was called to order. In attendance were Kelly Robitaille and Jack Rose.  Cathy Ryan joined the meeting at 4:25 p.m.  Also present were Lee Grant, June Johnson, Steve Knox, Sara Young-Knox and Rick Hiland.  The following business was conducted.
Regular Business:
· Pledge of Allegiance
· Reviewed & approve December 2 minutes and nonpublic minutes-Selectman Rose made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted, Chairman Robitaille seconded the motion and all were in favor.
· Signed checks totaling $177,807.53.
New Business:
The Board reviewed Department of Revenue Community Action reports.

The Board reviewed the County proposed budget.

The Board reviewed the memorandum of understanding (MOU) from the Town of Conway regarding Valley Vision.  Chairman Robitaille questioned if the MOU was signed today and then funding was voted down at town meeting, would the MOU make Albany responsible for making the payment.  He noted the agreement is valid from May 1, 2016 through April 30, 2017.  He would like to ask Conway if this could be signed after funding is approved at town meeting.  Selectman Rose agreed.
Old Business:
The Town Administrator informed the Board that Steve Parker has found renewed interest in the mobile home that was previously put up for sealed bid.  According to town counsel the only options to sell the property is by either sealed bid or auction.  Selectman Rose made a motion to put the mobile home up for sealed bid at a minimum bid of $4,300.00, Chairman Robitaille seconded the motion and all were in favor.
Selectmen’s Reports:
Selectman Rose wanted to speak about a project he initiated in the town hall.  The meeting moved to town hall where Selectman Rose discussed his meeting with a plumber to create additional bathroom stalls, making the town hall more appealing to rent.  He described the plumber’s recommendations and thought it was a good idea for the Selectmen to explore.  Selectman Ryan joined the meeting.
Public Comment:
None.
NonPublic Session RSA 91-A:3 II (a) & (c):
At 4:35 p.m., Chairman Robitaille made a motion to move into nonpublic session citing RSA 91-A:3 II (a) & (c). Selectman Rose seconded the motion and all were in favor.  Roll call was unanimous in the affirmative.

At 5:10 p.m., Selectman Rose motioned to move into public session, seconded by Chairman Robitaille, all were in favor.

Chairman Robitaille made a motion to approve November 18 minutes, Selectman Ryan seconded the motion and all were in favor.

At 5:11 p.m., Selectman Rose made a motion to adjourn, Chairman Robitaille seconded the motion and all were in favor.

Respectfully Submitted,
Kathleen Vizard

Town Administrator
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